
 

 

    
 MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE SANTA CRUZ CITY SCHOOLS BOARD OF EDUCATION 
FOR THE ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY DISTRICTS 

September 13, 2017 
 
 
 
Convene Open Session (Closed Session Item 2.2 Moved to Open Session at the request of Employee) 
Board President Tracy-Proulx called this Closed Session Meeting to order @ 5:31 p.m.  Per employee request, 
Closed Session Item 2.2 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release/Complaint (Govt. Code Section 54957) 
was moved to Open Session for discussion.    
 
Convene Special Open Session for one Item 
Board President Tracy-Proulx called this Special Open Session to order at 5:32 p.m. in the Santa Cruz County 
Office of Education Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 
 
Attendance: 
Jeremy Shonick Patty Threet  Deb Tracy-Proulx  Claudia Vestal 
 
Public Comments for Closed Session Agenda Item Moved to Open Session 
None 
 
Closed Session Item 2.2 Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release/Complaint (Govt. Code Section 
54957) 
Ms. Parks reported that the action brought forward tonight is a dismissal action against employee #2395.  The 
Board has copies of the charges and letter sent to the employee.  The employee was served with dismissal 
charges and requested that the Board hear the charges in open session.  If the Board takes action to dismiss, 
the employee will have a right to appeal that decision to the Personnel Commission.  The charges against the 
employee are as follows: 

 Employee has failed to report to work since employee was scheduled to return on August 1, 2017.  This 

constitutes: 

o absence without leave 

o insubordination 

o willful conduct tending to injure the public service. 

As a result, we are recommending the dismissal of employee 2395. 
 
Board Questions: None 
Public Comments: None 
MSP (Vestal/Threet) 4-0, the Board of Education upheld the dismissal of employee #2395.   
 
Convene Closed Session 
Board President Tracy-Proulx called this Regular Meeting Closed Session to order at 5:36 p.m. in the Santa 
Cruz County Office of Education Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 
 
 



 

 

Public Comments for Closed Session Agenda Items   
None 
 
Convene Open Session 
Board President Tracy-Proulx called this Regular Meeting Open Session to order at 6:36 p.m. in the County 
Office of Education Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 
 
Attendance at Meeting 
Sheila Coonerty Deedee Perez-Granados Jeremy Shonick    
Patty Threet  Deb Tracy-Proulx  Claudia Vestal 
 
Student Representative Werlin-Martinez, Santa Cruz High School 
Student Representative Alternate Barre, Harbor High School  
 
Kris Munro, Superintendent 
Patrick Gaffney, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services 
Molly Parks, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources 
Frank Wells, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services 
Members of the Audience 
 
Welcome and Format 
Board President Tracy-Proulx welcomed those in attendance and explained the format used for this Regular 
Meeting of the Board of Education.  
 
Agenda Changes 
None 
 
Introduction of 2017-18 Student Board Representatives 
Mr. Wells introduced the 2017-18 Student Board Representatives: Daniela Werlin-Martinez from Santa Cruz 
High School and Harbor High School student Alli Bare, who is attending the meeting tonight as an alternate for 
Harbor High School Student Representative Genesis Smith. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
None 

 
 

SUPERINTENDENT’S AND STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORTS 
Superintendent’s Report 
The Superintendent welcomed 2017-18 student representatives Daniela Werlin-Martinez and Genesis Smith 
to the Board of Education.  Student perspectives and input are important to us and we look forward to your 
reports.  The Superintendent acknowledged our school administrators and staff members for preparing great 
back to school nights to share information about the instructional and co-curricular programs with parents.  
Thank you to the Trustees who were able to attend and support these important events.   Today, 

representatives from Landed, Superintendent Munro and other representative county Superintendents met 

with potential investors for a Santa Cruz County Landed fund to support the ten districts and county office 

educators and support staff with a program that would provide down payment assistance when buying homes 



 

 

in SC County.   This is a part of our effort to provide housing support to our employees.  We will bring forward 

more information soon on potential opportunities.  This week an email went out to secondary parents to 

support sign-ups for the new parent portal in Illuminate.  The IT team is hard at work to get individual email or 

mailings out to families with their individualized codes to access the portal.  Superintendent Munro was 

pleased to have an opportunity to sit down with new Santa Cruz Police Chief Mills, who is working hard to be 

visible in our community.  The Superintendent congratulated the following teachers for their Schools Plus 

Grant Awards: Kathy Mitchell, Bay View Elementary; Katy Scocroft, Marya Alvarez, & Alishia Robertson – Gault 

Elementary; Sallie Corbin, Charity Maramonte, Katherine Garkey & Martha Dyer – Mission Hill Middle; Gail 

Alaimo and Laura Beach – Soquel High.  The annual Schools Plus grantee celebration and fundraiser will be 

held Saturday, September 30, 3:00 p.m., at the Community Foundation.  RSVPs are requested.  Please let 

Claudia or me know if you would like to attend. 

 
Student Representatives’ Reports 
Student Werlin-Martinez, a grade 12 student at Santa Cruz High School, reported that Fun Fridays are off to a 
great start.  Student Leadership opportunities have been created at Santa Cruz High School, and the 
Leadership Class will meet to determine the process for the election of Grade 9 representatives.  School is 
definitely under way! 
 
Harbor High School student Alli Bare reported that she is pleased to be present and will attend 2017-18 school 
board meetings if Student Representative Smith is not available.   

 
BOARD MEMBERS’ REPORTS 

Board Members’ Reports 
Board Member Perez-Granados welcomed the Student Representatives.  Dr. Perez-Granados attended the 
Santa Cruz High School Back to School Night.  It was impressive in terms of both teacher enthusiasm and 
thoughtful presentation of curriculum and ideology.  
 
Board Member Shonick spoke briefly about the need for district executive summaries in three areas: Local 
Control Accountability Plan (LCAP); Budget; Bond Expenditures.  An executive or management summary is a 
short document or section of a document that summarizes a subject area so that readers can become rapidly 
acquainted with a large body of material without having to read it all.  These three executive summaries can 
be disseminated to the general public and serve as quick reference guides that will help them to follow 
discussions and presentations at our school board meetings and at other related district events. 
 
Board Member Threet welcomed the Student Representatives and commented on how valuable the student 
perspective is to board members as they deliberate on district issues.  Trustee Threet congratulated the 
Harbor High School football team on their first win of the year.   
 
Board Member Vestal welcomed the Student Representatives and noted that she appreciates their presence.  
The Delta Charter High School parent meeting was well attended.  New and returning parents had lively 
conversations regarding field trips, fundraisers, student academics, etc.  Trustee Vestal attended the Delta 
Open House and her student guides shared personal journeys that led to enrollment at Delta – the students 
are very enthusiastic about the Delta programs and opportunities.  Ms. Vestal is looking forward to a 
wonderful community event at the Schools Plus Celebration and is hoping lots of folks are able to attend. 
 



 

 

Board Member Coonerty welcomed the Student Representatives.  Dr. Coonerty was at Santa Cruz High School 
for the Back to School Night event and also the Bay View Elementary Back to School Night.   The Bay View staff 
is very pleased to have Principal Garcia at their site and seem ready and eager for a great new year. 
 
Board President’s Report 
Board President Tracy-Proulx reported that she had the pleasure of meeting Ms. Werlin-Martinez during the 
interview process for the selection of the Santa Cruz High School Student Representative, and the Board 
President welcomed the students this evening.  Board President Tracy-Proulx saw the DACA letter of support 
signed by all of the school district Superintendents in Santa Cruz County and thanked our county 
superintendents for their continued support of our students.  The Board President appreciated the Santa Cruz 
Park Safety Zone ordinance which ensures additional accountability of folks regarding their actions near school 
campuses.    
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
1. MSP (Coonerty/Vestal) 6-0, the Board of Education approved the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on 

August 23, 2017,  
 

Consent Agenda 
Board Recording Secretary Lentz reported a revision to one of the documents contained in Item 8.1.6. Board 
Policies/Updates & Revisions.  GSCFT President Carlson suggested a slight change in the wording of paragraph 
4 on page 2 of the document – the deletion of the words “prior to the implementation of weekend classes”.  
The Superintendent agreed with the revision, and this policy is brought forward this evening to be included in 
the item for approval as revised.  Item 8.1.8. was previously pulled from the agenda and will return to the 
Board of Education on September 27, 2017.  Board Member Shonick asked to pull Item 8.1.6. Board Policies: 
Final Reading and Item 8.1.7. 4th Quarter Investment Report for separate discussions and votes.  Dr. Perez-
Granados moved approval of the remaining items on the Consent Agenda, consisting of: Item 8.1.1. Personnel 
Actions – Certificated; Item 8.1.2. Personnel Actions – Classified; Item 8.1.3. Purchase Orders, Quotes and 
Bids; Item 8.1.4. Warrant Register; Item 8.1.5. Out-of-State Travel: Special Education Visitations and 
Assessment; Item 8.1.9.1. Board of Education/Superintendent’s Office: Consultant Service Agreement: Carolyn 
Post; Item 8.1.9.2. Human Resources: Consultant Service Agreement: Kathleen Elliott McCrae: Classified 
Professional Development; Item 8.1.9.3. Educational Services/Student Services: MOU-City of Santa 
Cruz/Commission to Prevent Violence against Women; Item 8.1.9.4. Educational Services/Special Education: 
Contract-Revision to Contract NPA May Institute; Item 8.1.9.5.1. Business Services: Agreement-ISI Software; 
Item 8.1.9.5.2. Business Services: Contract-Terra Nova for Branciforte MS rain catchment; Item 8.1.9.5.3. 
Business Services: Agreement Amendment-MADI Architects for Natural Bridges campus renovation; Item 
8.1.10. Disposition of Surplus Property.  Board Member Shonick seconded the motion.  The motion was passed 
by roll call vote, as follows: 
Roll Call Vote: Coonerty – Yes Perez-Granados – Yes  Shonick – Yes   
  Threet – Yes  Tracy-Proulx – Yes  Vestal – Yes 
Student Representatives Barre and Werlin-Martinez abstained from making a recommendation on this matter.  
 
Item 8.1.6. Board Policies: Final Reading-Returning from August 23 for final approval 
Board Member Shonick had questions regarding Board Policy 0460 Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) 
and Board Policy 6111 School Calendar.  Superintendent Munro and Mr. Wells provided the requested 
information.  Dr. Coonerty had a comment regarding the LCAP Policy.  Dr. Perez-Granados had comments on 
Board Policy 6111 School Calendar and Board Policies 5111 Admission and 5111.1 District Residency.  Dr. 



 

 

Perez-Granados moved approval of Item 8.1.6. Board Policies Final Reading and Ms. Threet seconded the 
motion.   The motion was passed by roll call vote, as follows: 
Roll Call Vote: Coonerty – Yes Perez-Granados – Yes  Shonick – Yes   
  Threet – Yes  Tracy-Proulx – Yes  Vestal – Yes 
Student Representatives Barre and Werlin-Martinez abstained making a recommendation on this matter.  
 
Item 8.1.7. 4th Quarter Investment Report 
Board Member Shonick had questions about the availability of options for fund investments.  Mr. Gaffney 
shared that the parameters for investing are very restrictive and offered to have a follow-up conversation with 
Mr. Shonick.  Mr. Shonick moved approval of Item 8.1.7. 4th Quarter Investment Report and Dr. Perez-
Granados seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by roll call vote, as follows: 
Roll Call Vote: Coonerty – Yes Perez-Granados – Yes  Shonick – Yes   
  Threet – Yes  Tracy-Proulx – Yes  Vestal – Yes 
Student Representatives Barre and Werlin-Martinez abstained from making a recommendation on this matter.  
 
8.2 Closed Session Actions 

1. There were no additional items for Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release/Complaint 
(Govt. Code Section 54957). 

2. The Board of Education conferred regarding the properties at 255 Swift Street and 133 Mission 
Street in Santa Cruz, CA and the Board of Education provided direction on these matters. 

3. There were no items to be heard for Certificated/Classified/Management Leaves, Retirements, 
Resignations & Appointments. 

4. The Board of Education heard information on a Special Education settlement agreement. 
The Board of Education will return to Closed Session at the conclusion of the Open Session this evening to 
discuss potential litigation. 
 

ITEMS of BUSINESS to be TRANSACTED and/or DISCUSSED 
8.3.1. Staff Report: Summer Professional Development/Learning 

Curriculum, Intervention and Assessment Co-Directors Hodges and Robb, along with Mission Hill 
Middle School Teacher Vann and Branciforte Middle School Teacher Thompson reported to the Board 
of Education on the summer professional development and learning opportunities for Santa Cruz City 
Schools staff members.  The information detailed to describe the August 14th Santa Cruz Instructional 
Leaders (SCIL) Professional Development Day included: Collective Teacher Efficacy; Professional 
Learning Communities & the Cycle of Inquiry – 4 Critical Questions.  The new district trainings offered 
in August included: Measure of Academic Progress (MAP)/Children’s Progress Academic Assessment 
(CPAA) training; Trauma Informed Schools for Elementary Certificated; GLAD training at Gault; 
Certificated Secondary Professional Development by site; a day of professional development for nine-
month Classified Employees.  Other summer learning opportunities included School Climate and 
Culture Training for all site and district administrators; Silicon Valley Math Initiative training for all 
grade levels; Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS) trainings; College Preparatory Mathematics 
(CPM) for high school Integrated Math 1 and Integrated Math 2 staff; CPM Phase 2 Training for 
teachers in year 2+ CPM implementation; new student information system Illuminate training for all 
teachers, administrators and classified staff members.  Following the presentation, the Trustees asked 
clarifying questions and made comments.  This report was informational in nature and no actions were 
taken by the Board of Education regarding this matter.  

 
 



 

 

8.3.2. New Business: Parcel Tax Oversight Committee Bylaws Revision – Final Reading & Approval 
Mr. Gaffney reported that this item is being returned for final approval.  Per Board direction, the 
Bylaws have been modified since the August 23, 2017 Board Meeting to simplify the language 
regarding parent representatives from the Elementary and High School Districts.  Superintendent 
Munro shared that District Administration will meet with the outgoing committee members to ensure 
they know that their continued input during the “public comments” section of upcoming meetings is 
valued and supported.  Mr. Gaffney recommended approval of the bylaws as submitted this evening.  
MSP (Shonick/Vestal) 6-0, the Board of Education approved the revised PTOC bylaws.  Students Barre 
and Werlin-Martinez recommended a yes vote on this matter.  
 

8.3.3. New Business: Resolution 03-17-18 GANN Limit 
Mr. Gaffney recommended approval of this annual resolutions which adopts the recalculated Gann 
Limit for fiscal year 2016-17 and the Gann Limit calculation for 2017-18.  The attached worksheet 
recalculates the prior year (2016-17) Gann Limit based on actual ADA and revenues, and calculates the 
current year 2017-18 Gann Limit based on projected ADA and budgeted revenues.  Dr. Perez-Granados 
moved approval of the resolution and Mr. Shonick seconded the motion.   The motion was passed by 
roll call vote, as follows: 
Roll Call Vote: Coonerty – Yes Perez-Granados – Yes  Shonick – Yes   

   Threet – Yes  Tracy-Proulx – Yes  Vestal – Yes 
Student Representatives Barre and Werlin-Martinez abstained from making a recommendation on this 
matter.  

 
8.3.4. Staff Report: Opening Enrollments 

Mr. Gaffney reported that the numbers shared this evening were the attendance “head count” as of 
September 6, the 10th day of the 2017-18 school year.  In preparation for this school year, the district 
used the “conservative” data from the demographer, and the outcomes appear to be very accurate.  
Final student numbers and fiscal impact will be determined on the official CBEDS day in October.   
Information provided included:   

 
Elementary Schools 45 over budget projection / 159 under 2016 CBEDS 
Middle Schools 4 under budget projection / 7 under 2016 CBEDS 
High Schools 51 over budget projection / 133 over 2016 CBEDS 
Small Schools 13 over budget projection / 8 over 2016 CBEDS 
Total 105 over budget projection / 25 under 2016 CBEDS 

 
Ms. Parks was pleased to share that while elementary classes are full, the sites are not overstaffed and 
she is currently working with secondary principals to ensure appropriate class sizes with the least 
amount of student schedule disruption.  There has been some relief in the overcrowding at both Bay 
View and DeLaveaga due to decreased enrollment in the elementary district.  This report was 
informational in nature and no actions were taken by the Board of Education regarding this matter. 

 
8.3.5. New Business: Unaudited Actuals 

Mr. Gaffney reported that the 2016-17 Unaudited Actuals represent the final fiscal year-end report for 
2016-17. The General Fund was projected to end the fiscal year with an unrestricted ending balance of 
$9.4 million, and the unaudited actual ending balance is $10.1 million. This reflects a $631K increase in 
the Unrestricted Ending Balance and a $356K increase in the Restricted Ending Balance, a total increase 
of $986M.  Following Board questions, comments, discussion and public comments, Mr. Gaffney 



 

 

recommended that the Trustees accept the unaudited actuals to allow the Superintendent to sign the 
certification and send it to the County Office of Education.  MSP (Coonerty/Perez-Granados) 6-0, the 
Board of Education accepted the Unaudited Actuals 2016-17.  Students Barre and Werlin-Martinez 
abstained from a recommendation regarding this matter. 

 
8.3.6. New Business: 2017-18 GSCFT K-12 Unit Sunshine Proposal to SCCS 

Ms. Parks reported that the Greater Santa Cruz Federation of Teachers’, K-12 Unit and Guest Teachers 
contract proposals are being submitted for “sunshining” at the September 13, 2017 Board Meeting. 
This in accordance with the Employees Relations Act for public notice of contract proposals before 
official negotiations may begin.  MSP (Coonerty/Threet) 6-0, the Board of Education approved the 
2017-18 GSCFT K-12 Unit Sunshine Proposal to SCCS.  Students Barre and Werlin-Martinez abstained 
from making a recommendation regarding this matter. 
 

8.3.7. New Business: Resolution 01-17-18 Regarding Board Vacancy and Provisional Appointment 
Superintendent Munro reported that a vacancy on the Board of Education was created on August 24, 
2017 when Trustee Alisun Thompson resigned from the Board.  Educational Code section 5091 
provides that when a vacancy occurs on the governing board in a school district, the governing board 
of the district shall, within sixty (60) days of the vacancy, either make a provisional appointment or 
order an election to fill the vacancy.  Upon approval of either the provisional appointment process or 
ordering an election, the Administration will commence to fill the vacancy. Information will be released 
to the public on Thursday, September 14, 2017.  Should the Board decide to move forward with an 
appointment, the District would implement the following timeline: 

 

 BOARD APPOINTMENT TIMELINE  

August 24, 2017 Board vacancy created Day 1 

September 13, 2017 Board announces provisional appointment process Day 20 

September 14, 2017 Media notified of vacancy; application packets available Day 21 

September 29, 2017 Application deadline Day 36 

October 4, 2017 Candidate Orientation with Superintendent Day 41 

October 11, 2017 Interview candidates at special Board meeting.  Board 

selects provisional appointee by majority vote and makes 

the provisional appointment. 

Day 48 

 
The Superintendent recommends the provisional appointment of a board member.  Following board 
and public comments, Ms. Vestal moved approval of Resolution 01-17-18 and Dr. Perez-Granados 
seconded the motion.   The motion was passed by roll call vote, as follows: 
Roll Call Vote: Coonerty – Yes Perez-Granados – Yes  Shonick – Yes   

   Threet – Yes  Tracy-Proulx – Yes  Vestal – Yes 
Students Barre and Werlin-Martinez recommended a yes vote on this matter. 
 

8.3.8. Information Item: Superintendent’s Goals 2017-18 
Superintendent Munro is committed to an open agenda and communication with Trustees, District 
Staff and the greater Santa Cruz school community as the district team works diligently to engage 
students’ hearts and minds - every student, every day.  In this report, the Superintendent shared 
details of objectives for the 2017-18 school year.  Superintendent Munro spoke to each of the six 
district goals – including information about what actions would be taken by district staff to address the 
goals and how success for students would be measured after implementation of these actions.  The 



 

 

Superintendent will provide an update to the Trustees and community in early 2018 on the progress of 
our work.  This report was informational in nature and no actions were taken by the Board of 
Education regarding this matter.  

 
8.3.9. New Business: Updated Board Policies: First and/or Final Reading  

Superintendent Munro brought forward two revised board policies for first and/or final reading.  
Policies are submitted through the GAMUT online board policy book updating process, which sends 
policies for review to participating districts approximately six times per year.  These recommendations 
reflect recent changes in education code and/or case law.  The policies have been reviewed by staff to 
ensure that any required customization for Santa Cruz City Schools has been included.  Following an 
explanation of the policy revisions, MSP (Vestal/Coonerty) 6-0, the Board of Education approved the 
policies for final reading and approval.  Students Barre and Werlin-Martinez recommended a yes vote 
on this matter. 

 
9. Adjournment of Open Session 

As there was no further business for the Open Session Meeting, Board President Tracy-Proulx 
adjourned this Open Session at 9:07 p.m. 

 
10. Return to Closed Session 
 The Board of Education returned to Closed Session at 9:08 p.m. 
 
11. Closed Session Action Report 

5. The Board of Education discussed the initiation of litigation pursuant to Paragraph (4) of 
Subdivision (d) of Section 54956.9 (Deciding whether to initiate litigation): one case. 

 
12. Adjournment of Meeting 

As there was no further business to come before the Board of Education, Board President Tracy-Proulx 
adjourned this meeting at 10:02 p.m. 

 
Board Meeting Schedule Information 

1. The Special Meeting on September 19, 2017, 5:30 p.m., will be held in the Harbor High School Library, 
300 La Fonda Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA. 

2. The Regular Meeting on September 27, 2017, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

3. The Special Meeting/Board Candidate Interviews/Provisional Appointment on October 11, 2017, 5:30 
p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

4. The Regular Meeting on October 18, 2017, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

5. The Regular Meeting/Board Study Session: Student Discipline on November 1, 2017, 6:00 p.m., will be 
held in the Harbor High School Library, 300 La Fonda Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA. 

6. The Regular Meeting on November 8, 2017, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

7. The Regular Meeting/Board Study Session: Budget Development on December 6, 2017, 6:00 p.m., will 
be held in the Harbor High School Library, 300 La Fonda Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA. 

8. The Regular Meeting on December 13, 2017, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 



 

 

9. The Regular Meeting on January 17, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

10. The Regular Meeting/Board Study Session: District Goals, Resources & Alignment on January 31, 2018, 
6:00 p.m., will be held in the Harbor High School Library, 300 La Fonda Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA. 

11. The Regular Meeting on February 14, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

12. The Regular Meeting on February 28, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

13. The Regular Meeting on March 7, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

14. The Regular Meeting on March 28, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education 
Board Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

15. The Regular Meeting on April 18, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

16. The Regular Meeting on April 25, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

17. The Regular Meeting on May 9, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

18. The Regular Meeting/Board Self-Evaluation/Study Session for the Budget: May Revise on May 23, 
2018, 6:00 p.m., will be held in the Harbor High School Library, 300 La Fonda Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA. 

19. The Regular Meeting on June 13, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

20. The Regular Meeting on June 20, 2018, 6:30 p.m., will be held in the County Office of Education Board 
Room, 400 Encinal Street, Santa Cruz, CA. 

 
 
 
 

 

* For more details about this meeting, please visit our district website and listen to the meeting 
recording: 

 
 http://www.sccs.santacruz.k12.ca.us/about-us/board-of-education/agendas-a-minutes.html  
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Kris Munro, Superintendent     Deb Tracy-Proulx, President 
Santa Cruz City Schools     Board of Education 

http://www.sccs.santacruz.k12.ca.us/about-us/board-of-education/agendas-a-minutes.html
http://www.sccs.santacruz.k12.ca.us/about-us/board-of-education/agendas-a-minutes.html

